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May 27, 2020 

The Honorable Todd M. Turner 

Chair 

Prince George's County Council 

County Administration Building 

14741 Governor Oden Bowie Drive 

Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772 

Dear Chair Turner: 

Enclosed for the County Council's consideration is legislation to amend the Classification 

Plan for Prince George’s County.  Pursuant to Section 903 of Article IX of the Charter and 

Section 16-125 (a) of Subtitle 16 of the County Code, this Bill proposes to amend class titles and 

grades for certain class series and add classes of work. 

The Office of Human Resources Management (OHRM) conducted organizational studies 

for the Security Officer, Electrician and the Heating, Ventilation and Air Conditioning 

Technician class series and it was determined that these classes of work be reallocated to higher 

grades to be more competitive and support the County’s goal of attracting and retaining qualified 

applicants.  Additionally, OHRM is recommending changes in two (2) class series titles for the 

Paralegal Assistant and Police Records Manager, which will accurately reflect the positions.  The 

Public Safety Emergency Call Taker I/II classification needs to be added to the Deputy Sheriff’s 

Association collective bargaining unit to reflect the positions.  As a result of a petition filed by 

AFSCME, Council 67, and a subsequent election, it is necessary to add the Call Center 

Representatives to the AFSCME collective bargaining unit.  A second level is being created for 

the Animal Care Attendant class series and the Animal Health Technician, Public Safety Audio 

and Visual Records Technician, Pilot-in-Command and Statistical Analyst classes are being 

added, as it has been determined that these are needed classes of work. 

The Council's favorable consideration of this legislation is greatly appreciated.  If you 

have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact my office or Shawn Stokes, Director of 

Human Resources Management, at (301)883-6344. 

Sincerely, 

Angela D. Alsobrooks 

County Executive 
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